
South Shore Area Ambulance Meeting Minutes
March 3, 2025

called to order at 18:45

Guest speakers Phil Moye and Roger Lindgren gave an update on the possible Senior Housing 
building. Many questions left unanswered as they are in the beginning phase.
SSAA EMT’s spoke on the possible of increased calls that the housing may generate.

In attendance: Guy, Laurie, Frank, Jenna , Sean, Gus, Jeff and Marcia 

Approval of minutes: 
Correction added from the 1/13/2025 minutes
under communications should not be “I am responding “ but E  Dispatch”

Laurie motioned and 2nd by Sean

Secretary / Treasurers Report; per Stacy the balance of 1/11/25 was 11,556.87
Laurie submitted a check to help with the base station set up in the hall

Motion Guy 2nd Sean to accept. 

Ambulance Maintenance: 
We have a new fueling offer Kwik Trip, the card in the ambulance will be gone.
The TOC remains the 1st option for fueling will have the card if we need fuel in town.

Communication: Jeff talked about the base station.
It is currently set up on the Cornucopia Tower and local government 
This was donated by the HVFD and was brought up to date. This can help with standbys.
RATC 64 is used for helicopter
If there isa  problem with communication speak to Jeff first.
Jeff talked about the cheat sheet for the radio in the ambulance. There was some programming made 
and use of home keys for our local channels
Do not need to change zones. 
- button 1 for BF 1 and RTAC 64
-home button, local govt and BF 1

Hall Maintenance  
2 doors will get numbered pad locks – 0243
- New boiler parts on the way.
-Trim for the door discussed, jeff in working on it.

BAC: 
- Nothing to report there was a discussion about it any EMT s from and department had time and 
wanted to volunteer at another dept when could go over and sit there. Just talked about.
This was brought in at one of the county meetings.
Operational Plan says we will have on call 24/7.
Jeff was in a meeting of this but no one to say that their department has coverage at all times and no 
one had answers.
How do we solve this issue that has been a problem since the beginning of time. 
BAC is hiring a County wide coordinator to fix the EMT problem.



Procurement: barf bags, lift sheets (3) ordered , epi replaced
Jeff is looking at online ordering for Epi. 

Training: Many are needing CPR
Guy is due in June

Director:
Laurie and Jeff are working on a form for when we leave equipment at a hospital.

Station security – Meegan is working on a calendar for ways to notify other departments when their 
call schedule is not full. 
Last week 4 Town Meeting, they reviewed the contracts and all on board.
TOC owns the ambulance, and the discussion is leading to keeping the old ambulance as a backup.
Jeff updated of the problems through the county.
No date for the new ambulance
QA: Nothing new, asked about the ambulance payments and how they were coming, same not many 
answers from the TOC.
New Business
- Jenna wanted on the radar that the Polar Plunge will be taken over by BVFD and they are looking at it
for a fund raiser got all the dept. No specification in place, just thoughts.
- _ Laurie asked about the refresher and should we get on the schedule now before it fills.
-_ Jeff reminded us that next month is voting. 
- Jeff talked about why we can’t get Zofran witch is an anti-medic under the tongue.
   He will bring up at BAC.
-Talking about billing rates

BLS rate residential 800.00 with advanced skills 800.
nonresident 850.0

Current loaded miles 15.00 dollars a mile 
BLS no transport 300.00 after the 3 visits to their home

Run review

Adjourned by  Sean , 2nd Marcia

Reviewed the Stair Chair 


